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Staff and students have begun preparing for our 

annual Christmas Concert,  

 

 “Twas the Night Before Christmas”.                       

The concert will be on Thursday, Dec. 20.  The 

afternoon performance begins at 1:30 pm with 

the doors opening at 1:00 pm.  The evening 

performance begins at 7:00 pm with the doors 

opening at 6:30 pm.  To ensure all our guests have 

a seat at the concert, we ask that parents and 

guests only attend one performance.  Those who 

are able to attend in the afternoon are 

encouraged to do so. 

 

      Mrs. Janice Key                      Mrs. Lesa Heath 
           Principal                              Vice-Principal 

 

 

   

Upcoming Events: 

November 30 

Gr. 1 – 6 Progress Reports 

and Vern’s Pizza Hot Lunch 

December 7 

Christmas Sweater Day and 

Hot Dog Hot Lunch 

December 14 

Healthy Hunger Subway Hot 

Lunch 

December 20 

Christmas Concert Day 

December 21 

PJ Day and Last Day Before 

the Holidays 

January 7 

First Day Back in the New 

Year 

January 29 

No School for Students 

 

 

 

 



      

 

CLASSROOM  HIGHLIGHTS 

Highlights from 3B 

Grade 3B and 2/3F had the honour of putting together the 

Remembrance Day Peace Assembly this month. Preparing for 

the assembly gave us the opportunity to talk about what 

peace really means to each of us. Some of the students’ 

thoughts were: 

- Getting along with others  - No wars or fighting 

- Respecting everyone   - Loving my family    

- No guns or weapons   - Using kind words 

- Following laws and rules             - Remembering what war can do 

We also had an opportunity to talk about what Remembrance Day is and why it is so 

important that we have this special day marked on our calendars every year. Of course, 

talking about war is never easy but the students were very respectful, had many 

questions and also had a great deal of prior knowledge to build on.   

The students all did a remarkable job at the assembly as they shared the important 

message of Remembrance and Peace. Thank you to all the families and friends that 

came to the assembly to show support for the students and to honour the fallen. 

“Peace is not something you wish for; it’s something you MAKE, something you DO, 

something you ARE and something YOU GIVE AWAY.” ~ John Lennon 

    

 

 

APPROPRIATE DRESS FOR WEATHER 

  
It is very important that students are dressed to be 

comfortable outdoors before school and at recess breaks. 

Parents, please work on helping your younger children 

become independent at dressing and doing up zippers. 

Students should be wearing warm jackets, ski pants, toques, 

mittens and boots. Also, if items are labelled it is easier for us to locate misplaced articles. 

A wind chill factor of -27 degrees Celsius or higher is the general criteria used to determine 

whether it is an indoor or outdoor recess. 

 

In an effort to keep our school clean, we ask that all students and guests remove footwear in 

the entryways before coming into the school. 



      

 

 

Highlights from 5/6S 
 
 
 
 

The grade 6 students completed and shared their Family History Fair projects on November 

14th. Students shared with peers and relatives some of their family history stories, as well as 

how much they learned about their family history. The evening ended with a fantastic 

potluck supper, where many families joined together and celebrated community. A big 

thank you to all the parents who supported their children in this project, and brought 

delicious food to the potluck! 

 

The grade 6 students have been busy studying the novel Number the Stars by Lois Lowry, 

while the grade 5 students have been reading The Nexus Ring by Maureen Bush. They have 

completed writing projects and made connections to these novels. 

 

During this time of year, we start to prepare for the upcoming Christmas concert. This year's 

play is "Twas the Night Before Christmas". The grade fives will be singing a song with Mr. 

Coates’s class, while the grade sixes take on the role of actors, stage crew, lights and sound 

crew, and many other jobs that help the concert become a success. We will start with 

rehearsals as soon as next week. This is always something that the students work so hard 

towards, and are so proud of afterwards. I look forward to what this group of students will 

achieve. 

 

Mr. Schafhauser 
 

We are starting to compile our list for students who will be attending Kindergarten in the 

2019-20 school year. 

Children born in 2014 and who will be 5 years of age on or before December 31, 2019 are 

eligible to begin Kindergarten in the fall.  This is important information for planning 

programs, budgeting and staffing for the upcoming year.   

If you know of friends or neighbors who have Kindergarten aged children, please share this 

information with them. 



      

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  PARENT/VISITOR PARKING 

Thank you for your cooperation in not parking on the north side of the school.  

Alternatively, use Prairie Street across from the front of the school or Ross Street or Prairie 

Place.  All foot traffic must cross at the crosswalk where the crossing guards are.  After 

school parents may also park on Prairie Street in front of the school once the buses leave 

at approximately 3:20 p.m.  Please share this information with any grandparents or others 

who may be responsible for dropping off and picking up students.   

 

Please note that the yellow paint on the edge of the sidewalk in front of the school is 

reserved for accessible parking.  A sign will be going up shortly.  In the meantime, please 

refrain from parking in this space.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

  



      

 

 

School Goal:   

Students will feel valued for who they are and 

the contributions they make to our school and 

community. 

Ask Me About… 

November is quickly turning into December, but…we are always learning, and 

we always have learning to share.  So, here are your conversation starters for 

this month in the November edition of Ask Me About… 

Ask me about…Tournament of Books 

 Which book did you vote for to win the tournament?  Why?  Did your book 

win?   

Ask me about…Christmas Concert 

 What songs are you singing for the Christmas Concert? 

Ask me about…the books I am reading 

 Would the book you are reading make a cool movie or video game?  Why 

or why not?  Tell me more about it.  

And last but not least… 

 What was the best part of your day?   

 What was the funniest thing that happened at school today? 



      

 

BUS CANCELLATION ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 Bus Drivers will call rural students to inform them of bus cancellations.  

 All Prairie Spirit School Division bus cancellations are prominently posted on the Prairie 

Spirit website (www.spiritsd.ca/Buses) by 6 a.m. each school day.  

 Prairie Spirit has a bus hotline: 306-683-2805 that will list bus cancellations every day. 

 

Policy 

 

Buses in Prairie Spirit School Division will not run if the combined temperature and wind 

chill factors result in a reading of -40 degrees or below at 6 a.m. (as reported by 

Environment Canada at www.weatheroffice.gc.ca). Buses equipped with wheelchair 

lifts are not to operate if the combined factors result in a reading of -35 degrees 

Celsius or below at 6:00 a.m. using the Environment Canada “Saskatoon” 

temperatures/wind chill 

 

In stormy conditions, bus drivers will use their discretion to determine whether or not to 

run. Buses are not to operate if weather conditions such as freezing rain, dense fog, 

heavy rain or severe dust storms impair visibility or otherwise cause dangerous travel 

conditions. Bus drivers are to decide whether or not to run by no later than 30 minutes 

before the first scheduled morning pick up, and by no later than one hour prior to the 

scheduled afternoon dismissal. Buses that do not run at the regular time in the morning 

due to weather conditions are not to run at all on that same day.  
  

 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.spiritsd.ca/buses
http://www.weatheroffice.gc.ca/


      

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Starting December 3rd, each classroom at Prairie View School will have a collection box for non-
perishable food items in support of Dalmeny Christmas Baskets. Students are asked to help out by 
bringing an item or two. Items will be collected on December 14th.  
 
Dalmeny Christmas Baskets are for anyone in our community that has experienced a hardship over 
the past year. This could be an illness, the loss of a family member, financial hardship etc. 
  
Dalmeny Christmas Baskets gathers non-perishable food and monetary donations to put together 
food or gift baskets for any family whose name has been passed on to us.  
 
There will also be a Silver collection at the Prairie View Elementary School Christmas Concert 
in support of Dalmeny Christmas Baskets. 
 

 

Suggested donation items: 
 
-Canned Soup/Stew     -Canned fruit/vegetables 
-Cereal                 -Crackers 
-Granola Bars (entire sealed box) -Rice/Pasta 
 
 

*Please check all labels as we are unable to accept any expired items. 
**All items must be in a sealed box (granola bars, fruit cups etc.) as we cannot accept anything that is not in 

its original packaging. 

 

 

Thank you for your support! 

 

 

 

 



      

 

 



      

  


